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Health Office 2023

April showers (not too many) bring May flowers….we hope!

It has been a long, cold winter and we are excited to welcome spring. With the showers that April brings we
will also have beautiful days to begin enjoying our time outside for recess. Please be sure to dress
appropriately for the current day’s weather, not the season.

There are three general topics for the entire month:

1. Keep America Beautiful Month

2. Autism Awareness Month

3. National Youth Sports Safety Month

If we all do just a little bit, it can make a big difference to help keep America beautiful. One thing that can be
done as a family is to change from disposable to refillable water bottles. Let every member pick their own
color bottle. Helping to eliminate waste is good for our environment.

Autism is very profound and has increased in volume over the past years. Data from the CDC shows 1 in
every 68 children in the USA are affected in some way. Awareness is essential at making sure we are
sensitive to those students who may be part of this population. Not every disability or special need is one
that we can see.

SAFETY, SAFETY, SAFETY! It is time to grab your mitt, bat, helmet, pom-poms, pads, stick or special piece of
equipment needed for the sport of your choice. Our spring youth sports teams are forming and our students
are ready to play. Be sure to use all necessary safety equipment so your child can continue to participate
throughout the whole season.

Have fun, stay safe and healthy!

Mrs. Jeanne Lucero, RN

Jeanne.Lucero@longwoodcsd.org

631-345-2760 – phone

631-345-2170 – fax



“RP at Home”
RP Coaches: Linda Indelicato, Ashley Gisbert

What is “RP”?
Restorative Practices (RP) in schools are inspired by the philosophy and
practices of restorative justice, which puts repairing harm done to
relationships and people over and above the need for assigning blame and
dispensing punishment.

How does CEW use RP?
Community Circles are a versatile restorative practice that are used
proactively, to develop relationships and build community. Circles provide
students an opportunity to speak and listen to one another in a safe
atmosphere and allow educators and students to be heard and offer their
own perspectives. Circles are also used to celebrate students, begin and
end the day, and discuss difficult issues.

Examples of Community Circle Questions:
“Would you rather?” “What’s your favorite?” “If you could…” “Name
something…” “Tell me about a timewhen….” “What would you do if…”

How can you use RP at home?
A great time to use RP in the home is at dinner time, during a car ride,
during bedtime…or at ANYTIME that works for your family, whether
you’re a family of 2 ormore!

**Try this fun RP question at home!**
What is the best thing about “springing” our clocks ahead one hour?



SPRINGTIME FUN!!!

It has finally begun, our warmer springtime weather.

Our children are so excited to be able to go outside for

recess. Now, let’s help them do it safely!

Proper footwear for school days are essential.

Children’s outdoor activity and Physical Education

participation may be limited for their safety if they are

not wearing appropriate shoes.

Please contact the Health Office or Main Office for any

questions or concerns and as always stay safe &

healthy!!!


